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IŜŀŘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ /ƻƳƳŜƴǘ 

Getting into good working habits 
We are now well into the 2018-19 school year. Classes have settled into their routines and children are 
working hard to improve their skills in all their subjects. It is always a pleasure to visit children in their 
classes and see their hard work and desire to do well.  

This week I hosted a visit from the deputy head teacher of one of our local high schools. She came to 
see how Year 6 classes approach their learning and she was full of praise for what she saw. After the 
visit she wrote to me about her imprŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΥ άIt was fantastic to see how focussed and 
aspirational the pupils were. There was a real sense of a learning community where pupils helped each 
ƻǘƘŜǊΣ ƭƛǎǘŜƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ƻŦ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŎƭŀǊƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘo challenge 
themselves. Everyone had a real sense of purpose and there was a lovely atmosphere.έ 

As well as the hard work that goes into lessons, children have been broadening their skills in other 
areas through clubs, sports and activities and have been developing their understanding of the world 
through events and from visiting speakers. You can get a taste of this from this newsletter. 

Raising funds for our playground appeal when you shop at your local Co-op 
We were very pleased to find out last week that we have been selected by Co-
op as one of their local causes for Co-op Membership Community Rewards. If 
you shop at Co-op and have a membership card then you can nominate our 
playground appeal to receive 1% of your spend as a charitable donation (at no 
cost to you). If you are not a member, then, please pick up a membership card 
from any Co-op store and choose Someries Junior School as your 'local cause'.  
The choice of local causes changed at the end of October, so if you have already 
chosen a local cause when you picked up your membership card and wish to 
now choose Someries, then please do logon to your account and change your 
choice to our school.  

We have already invested significant funds into our playground equipment and 
this has allowed our children to be more active at break and lunchtime.We 
would love to add more apparatus to allow the children to be even more active! 

  Mr Hunt  

 

 

  



  

 2 
 

Clubs at Someries Juniors  
Despite being the smallest junior school in town we still offer our children a wide range of extra 

activities that they can join in outside of lessons. We have lunchtime sporting activities and as many 

as t welve different after -school clubs. 

Dodgeball  

Dodgeball Club, run by our sports coach Aaron, is one of our most popular clubs and the dodgeball 

club members enjoy having lots of fun while keeping active ! 

 

Karate  

Karate club runs before school and is led by John Hurley, who also runs karate as part of  each year 

groupõs PE lessons. At the morning club, it has been good to see some of the more experience d 

members - Katie, Ol ivia and Jayden ð helping the others with their routines.  

 

     

 

 

 

Poppy Sales 

From 5 November,  our head & deputy  head boys and head & deputy 

head girls will be selling poppies to staff and children at the school. 

For your child to buy a poppy to wear for Remembrance Day, they 

will need to donate at least 20p.  

There will be other remembrance gifts on sale at 5 0p and £1.  
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Harvest Festival  
On 3rd October, we held our annual Harvest Festival assembly and the children bought in food 

gifts to be distributed  to families in need of help. Jo White, the childrenõs worker from 

Stopsley Baptist came to speak at our assembly. She taught us that harvest is a good time to be 

thankful for what he have and that, out of thankfulness, we want to share with others. Jo tol d 

us a story from the Bible about Elijah and how he received food in amazing ways. Oliver and 

Amany acted out the story as Elijah and the poor widow.  

            

We also heard poems from Years 3 and 4, including a rap that  was accompanied by Georgeõs 

impressive beatbox! Year 3 children showed us some artwork  based on the theme of harvest.  

 

Children brought in enough food to fill four large tables and these gifts were collected by a local 

food bank to help Luton families in need. Many thanks to all the  families that contributed!  

Macmillan Cake Sale  
We joined Macmillan Cancer Support's fundraising event, the World's Biggest 

Coffee Morning. Children and staff brought in an array of delicious cakes which 

were sold to eager buyers at break time. In the afternoon there was a òCoffee 

with Mr Finchó event for parents and carers.  We raised £255 . 

 Our thanks go to Mrs Dudley and her office team who organised the events and 

to all the children, staff, parents and carers who contributed to the events.  
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Year 5 Dragonõs Den Maths Game Challenge 
Mr Hunt worked with the children of Year 5 on a special challenge during one October afternoon. In their 

houses, they were given the assignment of creating a maths game for younger children. The task was as 

much to t est how well they applied our values as much as their maths.  

Working in a group of six to eight on a task can be quite daunting and some might be tempted to sit out and 

let others do the work. So it was great to see the aspiration that all children showed  by wanting to be 

involved and to make their groupõs ideas work. The children also demonstrated cooperation and kindness by 

working together and allowing each child to take part. They learned to tolerate different ideas and 

approaches. 

 
After the short pe riod of time that children were given to design and make their game, they then presented 

it to the rest of the year, in Dragonõs Den style. Mr Hunt was very impressed with the childrenõs teamwork 

and finished products and houses were awarded points on how well they displayed our values.  
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Class Assemblies  
The Year 6 classes put on our first class 

assemblies of the year. 6 Pegasus taught us 

about what they had learned from their 

experiences at Kingswood. 6  Andromeda 

chose òRespectó as their theme and talked 

about ways of showing respect for self and 

respect for others. We enjoyed watching 

the children sing, dance, play and talk. We 

hope to produce DVDs of these assemblies 

for parents.  

 

Safety advice 
From t he fire service: Firework and Bonfire Safety  

òThe majority of fireworks and bonfire accidents happen at private parties. Organised displays will 
be safer than having a party of your own. If you do hold your own party Bedfordshire Fire and 
Rescue Service want you to keep safe and have advice on our website  www.bedsfire.comó 

 

Police safety talk  
On the final day of last half team, some of our children listened to advice from Sally from our local 

community police team. Sally explained the role of the police and explained to children what they 

can do in certain dangerous situations and how to get help.  

      
 

 

School Photos  
Proofs for individual and sibling photographs have been sent  home.  Deadline for return of order 

forms is Tuesday 13 November . 

   

http://www.bedsfire.com/

